
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Planning Inspectorate,              
National Infrastructure Planning,    
Temple Quay House,  
2 The Square,  
Bristol,  
BS1 6PN 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
PROGRESS POWER (GAS FIRED POWER STATION) ORDER – NON-MATERIAL 
CHANGE APPLICATION  
  
SECTION 153 OF THE PLANNING ACT 2008 AND REGULATION 7 OF THE 
INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING (CHANGES TO, AND REVOCATION OF, DEVELOPMENT 
CONSENT ORDERS) REGULATIONS 2011  
  
Summary: 
‘Non-material change’ application (‘the application’) being made to the Secretary of State for 
Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy for the Progress Power (Gas Fired Power Station) 
Order (‘the Order’) by Progress Power Limited (‘PPL’).  
  
The Order, which was granted in 2015 (and amended in 2016), provided development consent 
for the construction, operation and maintenance of a gas-fired generating station and its 
associated gas and electrical connections at Eye Business Park, Eye, Suffolk.  
  
The non-material change application is being undertaken by PPL to address the uncertainties 
and constraints posed by the COVID-19 pandemic to formally commence construction works 
by August 2020, in accordance with the current Order. The application seeks to extend the 
time limit for commencing construction by 12 months to 13 August 2021. No other changes 
are proposed to the Order.  
  
Suffolk County Council and Babergh Mid Suffolk District Council have No Objection to 
the proposed amendment, subject to the following comments: 
 
SCC Ecology - No objection subject to comments: 
 
“As long as the scheme still abides by the appropriate Precautionary Method Statement (or 
Construction and Environmental Management Plan), the Ecology Team have nothing to add. 
If there is any change to the seasons in which operations are proposed to take place, a revised 
Precautionary Method Statement (or Construction and Environmental Management Plan) will 
be required. Please ask the Applicants to contact this Team if they have any queries or 
concerns about how implementation of the Scheme will impact upon Biodiversity.” 
 
SCC Landscape - No Objection: 

Date: 09 July 2020 
Please ask for: Ross Walker / Gemma Walker 

 
Email: ross.walker@suffolk/gov.uk / 
Gemma.Walker@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk  

 
 
 
 






